TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 2nd March 2015

Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Councillor Paul Reyner

Councillor Adrian Foulkes


Clerk Adele Waddington

Councillor Beverley Robinson
Councillor John Dransfield


Councillor Ruth Crompton
Apologies

PCSO Trish Thompson, Councillor Karen Plumb, Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley, CCllr Paul White; Councillor Seb Wilcock, Councillor Chris Taylor
Also Present

PC Nigel Keates 
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 2nd February 2015 were approved and signed correct. Proposed by Cllr Robinson, seconded Cllr Reyner
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters

7 crimes have been reported in February.  There was a large theft of bicycles from the storage area of Go Velo where over £20,000 worth of bikes has been taken.  Investigations are on-going into this.  Cllr Robinson asked whether there was any news on the coping stones that have been taken from John Smith's field on Colne Road.  PC Keates advised that nothing is known about this as yet.

CCllr Paul White

CCllr White was unable to attend the meeting.  Cllr Foulkes would like to have noted that the gate on the corner access on the Recreation Ground has been installed.
Residents Issues
None
Matters Arising
Lengthsman/NWIB
Steven Hounslow has completed 20hrs.  It was requested that all the wooden planters around the village are given a coat of wood preserver.  Adele to contact Steven and request he adds this to his list.
Colne Area Committee

No agenda has been received and there is nothing on the website about the next meeting.
Allotments
Sadly Alan Irving has recently passed away.  He had 2 plots.  Cllr Foulkes has been in contact with the family and Pat Warren who helped Alan.  Alan's family are removing all his personal items from the plots.  Adele to check whether Pat Warren is on the waiting list, and if so, she would like to take on plot 12E, if not unfortunately, she will no longer be able to use it.

Cllr Foulkes still needs to meet with Wayne Singleton regarding his use of plot 12F.  He will follow this up.

There is a purchaser for Heather Dawson's house who has been in contact with Adele and asked to be added to the waiting list.   Cllr Foulkes to add Paula Walsh

Jared Bowes did not respond to the letter sent to him asking about his plans for his allotment as no work had been carried out, therefore Adele to contact again and ask him to remove any personal items from the plot as it will be offered to someone on the waiting list from 1st April.

Cllr Crompton proposed an increase of 10% on last year's rent for all allotments.  This was seconded by Cllr Robinson.  Put to vote – all in favour.  Adele to do invoices ready for sending out at the beginning of April.

Cllr Foulkes has been approached by the residents of the bungalow at Cotton Tree concerned about the tree in the allotment to the side of their property.  This has already been discussed at a previous meeting, and the tenant advised.  No work has been carried out as yet.  Cllr Foulkes has offered to get a price for the removal of the tree and advised the owner of the bungalow that the cost would have to be split 3 ways; between himself, the tenant and the Parish Council.
31/2014  
Adele to follow this up when Cllr Foulkes has the quote and contact the relevant parties.  No work would be carried out until the amount requested from each party had been received into the Parish Council's account.

Memorial for Raymond Clough

Adele has collected the plaque and handed it to Cllr Reyner.  He will get it mounted onto stainless steel, and let Cllr Hodgson have it.  Cllr Hodgson will put it on the stone at the end of the Laneshaw Bridge road and information and a photo will be sent to the newspaper.
New access road on Tram Tracks

The new access road from the tram tracks to the rear of Lyndhurst on Lanehouse Lane has been refused by Pendle Council.  Mr Rogerson now needs to reinstate the land.

Transfer of Services to Town and Parish Councils
Adele has received a breakdown of storage costs from LITE who currently store, erect and test the Christmas decorations.  There is a star missing from the list, but it was decided that, as the costs seem very reasonable, the Parish Council would continue to use LITE.  Adele to ask that the star be included.  Proposed Cllr Hodgson, seconded Cllr Dransfield, put to vote – all in favour.

Adele to chase Pendle Council regarding the decision on bus shelters.  The Parish Council do not have to take responsibility for these, and would prefer it if they were taken down.

Land at Bannister Close
No feedback as yet.  Adele to chase
Planter Sponsorship

Adele to prepare the invoices for the people who have sponsored the planters which will be sent out at the beginning of April.  It is £15 for the year.
Parish Matters

Cllr Hodgson has noticed that the dog fouling bins aren't being emptied on a regular schedule.  Adele to ask what the frequency of emptying is in Trawden and Wycoller, as there seem to be inconsistencies
Planning Applications

13/15/0070P – There has already been a lot of work carried out at Lower Draught Gates and it is much improved. The Councillors have no objections to the proposed plans

13/15/0056P – No objections to this application

13/15/0047P – The property hasn't been lived in for quite some time and it is clear that improvements need to take place.  No objections

Confirmation received from planning the they are looking into the creation of an access adjacent to Rayghyll, Rock Lane, Trawden

Correspondence

Bank statement received 

Neighbourhood Development plans received and circulated
Information of Streetlife received which is a local social network

Copy of the Lancashire Local Access forum received and circulated
Latest issue of Framework received and circulated

Register of Electors received
Confirmation that the £3.48 rebate for Mrs Birch’s allotment should be made to Farnworth Shaw Solicitors

Special Budget Council to be held on 19/2/15

Finance
Bank transfer of £268.48 for Adele Waddington February pay

Bank transfer of £62.64 for Adele Waddington February expenses

Bank transfer of £230 to Steven Hounslow for February hours

Bank transfer of £26.80 to HMRC for January Tax
Bank transfer of £64.50 to Community Centre for hire
Bank transfer of £150 to Whitesides Tree Care for plot 3
Cheque for £29.95 sent to Janet Carroll for Plants at wellhead
32/2014

Cheque for £3.48 sent to Farnworth shaw solicitors for Mrs Birch allotment rent reimbursement 

Meeting closed 9pm
Next meeting 13th April 2015, 7:00pm prompt

Dates for future meetings
11th May (inc AGM)

8th June

6th July

No meeting in August

7th September

5th October

2ndNovember

7th December
33/2014
